
 

 

          24th April 2025  

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

We have received the following information regarding ongoing roadworks around Harrogate, 

and how they may affect us. Please allow for extra time when travelling to and from school 

and be extra cautious while crossing the road, as there may be additional hazards/dangers 

to look out for. Staff will remind children about being safe whilst walking to and from school, 

and we appreciate if you can do the same at home. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Sally Downes 

School Business Manager 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Regarding the work we are carrying out for Northern Powergrid due to take place on Valley 

Drive and the associated road closure, I have attached a Traffic Management plan showing 

where the road will be closed. We will be doing this in sections to minimise disruption to 

residents, but the road will remain out of use at all times and diversion signs will be in 

place. We have to use A roads for the diversions to avoid sending HGV’s down smaller road 

but alternative routes will be available with local knowledge. 

The work is due to take place from 2nd May and last for 4 weeks. These dates are 

dependent on other works and may change slightly, but the advanced warning roadworks 

signs should detail any changes. 

 

 

 



 

 

 


